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Hamilton Board of Health (BOH)
Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, September 13, 2022, 5:00 PM
COA Building                                                                                                                                              299 Bay Rd., S. Hamilton, MA

Board Members Present – David Smith (Chair); Dr. Giselle Perez; Jean Ramsey, MD MPH
Others Present – Rachel Lee (Regional Public Health Nurse), Dennis Palazzo, (Health Director)
Call to order – A quorum was present and the meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 
The minutes from the 8-23-22 meeting were approved unanimously.  Final approval for the 6-27-22 minutes was tabled to the next meeting.
An overview of the state plans for Massachusetts Department of Public Health Performance Standards and Baseline Capacity Assessment was presented by Rachel Lee.  Standards are being developed with the goal of improving access and public health services across the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. All Hamilton Board of Health members, staff and contractors will be required to complete a capacity assessment to determine the current status of services and what resources may be needed. 
Rachel Lee led a discussion of the status of the Public Health Employee Training Program for both Board members and staff. Discussion included some of the barriers that may need to be addressed in order to successfully implement the program. 
Rachel Lee reported that the state opioid settlement funds are being distributed to Massachusetts communities. Hamilton will receive  $6,000 each year for a total of $31,000 over a 5-year period.  A number of possible new initiatives were discussed, understanding that an important consideration will be to select those programs that would have the largest possible impact on the Hamilton community, within the parameters of the available funding.  Additional information will be obtained and this topic will be placed on the next BOH meeting agenda for further discussion.
The vote on the Rockport COVID Escalation Matrix was tabled until next meeting in order that all members could have a chance to review the final public facing document developed by the Town of Rockport.
David Smith reminded the Board that the Board of Health policy for recommending masking in public indoor spaces is still in effect.  The Board unanimously decided that this recommendation should remain in effect.
The issue of dumpster permitting was discussed.  Dennis Palazzo reported that there are approximately 60 dumpsters in Hamilton, which are not currently being monitored.  Other surrounding towns have permitting processes and guidelines in place to ensure proper and safe use of dumpsters. The possibility of developing a regulation in Hamilton for dumpster permitting was discussed and will be continued at the next BOH meeting.  
Dennis Palazzo provided the Health Director’s Update that included follow up of the tobacco violation, and the status of food inspections.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 PM.
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